

# Sacred Heart Catholic Church

219 E. Rockwood Blvd. Spokane, WA 99202

> 5th Sunday of Easter May 14, 2017

The pastor and parishioners of Sacred Heart Catholic Church warmly welcome you to our parish family!

We hope that you find us to be a family of faith and love, exemplifying in word and deed the generosity of the Father, the self-giving service of Jesus Christ, and the enduring presence of the Holy Spirit.

OUR PASTOR: FATHER KEVIN A. CODD Tel: (509) 747-5810

Email: kcodd@dioceseofspokane.org

Our Deacon: DEACON BRIAN ERNST, and his wife, Julie.

Tel: (509) 324-6411

Email: brian@beemer-mumma.com

Our Business Manager: MRS. NANCY KLEWENO

Office Tel: (509) 747-5810

Office Email: shparish@qwestoffice.net

#### **Our Director of Religious Education:**

MRS. REBECCA PAUL MACIAS Office Tel: (509) 747-5810

Email: pmacias@dioceseofspokane.org

### **Cataldo Catholic School:**

Dr. Mark Selle, Principal Tel: (509) 624-8759



### **Mass Schedules:**

WEEKENDS:

Reconciliation: Saturday 4:00 pm

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 pm Sunday: 10:00 am

WEEKDAYS:

Tue, Wed, Thurs, & Fri: 7:30 am

Holy Days:

7:30 am & 5:30 pm

### **Religious Education:**

Children's Liturgy of the Word:

Sunday 10:00 am Mass

Religious Education, Pre-school (4 years) to Grade 6:

Sunday, 8:45-10:00 am

For events, schedules, and contact persons for all other parish activities and ministries, visit our website:

shparishspokane.org



### **SACRED HEART PARISH**

5th Sunday of Easter May 14, 2017





## OUR LADY OF FATIMA 100 YEAR ANNIVERSARY

Our Lady of Lourdes Cathedral will host an Evening of Eucharistic Adoration and Global Living Rosary, led by Father Darrin Connall and Fr. James Kelleher on May 9 at 7:00 p.m.

There will be a reception immediately following.

The May 9 evening is in preparation for the Diocesan celebration of the 100 year Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima, which will be held in Avista Stadium on July 23 at 7:00 p.m. and presided by Bishop Thomas Daly.

# Parish Mission at Our Lady of Fatima

Our Lady of Fatima Parish extends to you a cordial invitation to join us for our our third *Know-Love-Serve Parish Mission*.



This year's presenter is *Dr. Lenny DeLorenzo* of Notre Dame University. Dr. DeLorenzo is currently a professor in the Department of Theology and is the Director of Notre Dame Vision at the McGrath Institute for Church Life. Dr. DeLorenzo is also the author of two new books, *Witness: Learning to Tell the Stories of Grace* and *Work of Love: A Theological Reconstruction of the Communion of Saints*. He will be presenting on *May 22-24 at 7:00 p.m.* in the Parish Hall. We are located at 3327 S. Perry St. There is no charge for this event. For more information contact Deacon Dan Glatt, 747-7213 or dglatt@dioceseofspokane.org

### **Our Parish Sacrificial Offerings Last Week**

Envelope & Plate Offering: \$ 4,695.00 "Blue Envelope" Outreach: \$ 40.00

In order to meet our 2016-17 budget, an average weekly collection of \$5,850.00 is needed. Thank you so much!



# Vacation Bible School

Vacation Bible school will take place from June 19 to 23 at St. Augustine's. Children age 4 years-5th grade are eligible to participate. Kids entering 6th grade and up (as well as adults!) are invited to volunteer.



Registration and volunteer forms are available on the table in the vesti-

bule of the church. **Green** forms are to register kids to attend VBS. **Yellow** is for youth volunteers (under 18). **Blue** is for adult volunteers. Forms can be returned to Paul Macias or mailed directly to St. Augustine's (the address is on the form).

# Mass Intentions This Week

5:00 PM SAT, May 13 8:00 AM SUN, May 14 People of the Parish +Dr. Christopher LoPresto by the Skoog Family

WEEKDAY MASSES-7:30 A.M.

*Tues., May 16* For priestly and religious vocations

by Irene Dufort

Weds., May 17 + Walt Patterson by Imelda Patterson

Thurs., May 18 +Philip Pautler

Fri., May 19 +Lucy Burke Shepperd by Mary Lee Toney

### Mass Readings for Next Weekend:

Acts 8:5-8; 14-17; 1 Peter 3:15-18; John 14:15-21

Liturgical Minsters Schedule can be found on our website: shparishspokane.org/liturgical-ministry-schedules Is there illness or are there special needs in your family? Our community prayer chain looks forward to praying for you! Send your request to Judy Felgenhauer, jfelgen@comcast.net.

<b>New to Sacred Heart Parish?</b> <i>Welcome!</i> We look forward to getting to know you! Please return this form to the parish office or e-mail the information to: <i>shparish@qwestoffice.net</i> .			
Name:			
Address:			Zip:
Home Tel:	Cell:	Email:	

### AN "ODE TO SPRING" BREAKFAST

Join us and your fellow parishioners in the Parish Center on Sunday, May 21<sup>st</sup> at 11:00 am for an "Ode to Spring Breakfast" as we welcome the warmer days ahead and say goodbye to winter.



In addition to regular breakfast fare, the menu will feature a special frittata, roasted potatoes,

sausages, pastries, fruit, assorted juices, and a variety of coffees and teas. Be sure to sign-up in the vestibule. Cost is \$5/adult and \$3/ students 12-and-under.

### Collection for the Catholic Church in the United States

This special diocesan collection will be taken up in all parishes of the Diocese on *May 20 – 21, 2017.* This collection is one of four annual collections authorized by the Catholic Diocese of Spokane. It supports major ministries in our homeland, the USA: *Black & Native American Missions; Catholic Campaign for Human Development; Catholic Home Missions; Retirement Fund for Religious;* and *Catholic University of America*.

Registered parishioners will receive a special solicitation letter from Bishop Thomas A Daly, along with an information flyer and personalized collection envelope. Make checks payable to CCUS and please mail it directly to the Diocese or place your envelope in the offertory collection.

### Mothers Day Rosary

Our Sunday School kids are learning about the Rosary. Join us on Mothers Day (May 14th) at 9:00 am for an outdoor rosary walk followed by some tasty Mothers Day goodies. You don't have to be registered in Sunday school to join us. If you are a mom, have a mom or just love Jesus' mom, please come!



### SUMMER IS FOR SERVICE AND FITNESS

Students currently in 5th grade through 8th grade are invited to take part in a wonderful summer program sponsored by Cataldo School, which will focus on service opportunities, fitness, and mini-workshops that help students plan for their future. The program will start the week of June 20th and end the last week of

July. Tuesdays and Thursdays are service days and start at 9:00 and end at noon. Wednesdays are our fitness days and will meet at the same time as service. The combination of these two programs will help students stay active and fit and learn about the different ways students can help other people and do God's work. The leaders are Janet Maucione and Mitch Weller. It is open to *all students*, no matter what school they attend.

The limit of students each day is 15 so get your name in first so you have first opportunity to sign up. The cost is \$20 per week, no matter how many days the student participates. Drivers are needed. If you are interested, please email Janet at <a href="mailto:janetmaucione@cataldo.org">janetmaucione@cataldo.org</a> for more information.

# A Word from Father...

Dear Friends,

In just a couple of weeks two of the most well-known people on Planet Earth are going to meet for the first time. One wears outsize red power ties and rules over the



most economically and militarily powerful nation in the world; the other wears white from head to toe (almost) and rules over the smallest nation in the world with no army and little influence over how things financial work in this world. The one with the red tie is known for crowing loudly about his business prowess and became famous for saying, "You're FIRED!"; the other in white rides around in a Ford Focus, hangs around with the poor and ill as much as he can, and proclaims that *they* are the world's most precious human beings. One builds walls (or wants to) and the other breaks them down (as best he can).

You'd have to me deaf and blind not to know who both these men are: one is the Commander-in-Chief of the United States, Donald Trump, the other is the Bishop of Rome and Father-in-Chief of the Roman Catholic family.

Who wouldn't want to be a fly on the Vatican wall when they finally have an opportunity to meet, greet, and look each other in the eye! It will be a brief visit, according to reports...no more than a half hour. I wonder what they will say to one another beyond the pleasantries? With no idea myself what might transpire, this is what I imagine:

DT: "Tremendous to meet you, Pope! Fantastic!"

PF: "Better to meet your poor."

DT: Oh, I LOVE the poor and the poor LOVE me, because I am doing FANTASTIC things for them!"

PF: "Let them do something for you: listen to just one poor person's life story. Really listen."

DT: Wonderful. Fantastic. Beautiful. I'll have Jered set it up.

PF: No, let me set it up. Right now. Come, Mr. President, I have an fellow from Syria who crossed the Mediterranean just last week right outside the door...

DT: Gotta go! Great things to do! Next time! Magnificent guy, this Pope! My kind of Pope! Bye, now!

PF: Sigh...

Fr. Keen

### Cataldo Governance

The new governance structure of Cataldo School was recently set in place at the request of Bishop Daly. The Board of Governors now consists of the three parish pastors. A new Advisory Committee, much like a parish Pastoral Council, is now being formed. If you would like to recommend to serve on this new committee representing Sacred Heart or , please let Father Kevin know soon.